## Episcopal Diocese of Maine Report to the 206th Annual Convention Oct. 25, 2025

## **Commission on Ministry**

## **Contact:**

Lauralee Raymond, Executive Assistant to the Bishop, <a href="mailto:lraymond@episcopalmaine.org">lraymond@episcopalmaine.org</a>, 207-772-1953 ext. 125

**Members:** 

Rt. Rev. Thomas J. Brown (ex officio)

Rev. Barbara Briggs, Chair (St.

Margaret's, Belfast)

Johnnie Beane (Christ Church,

Gardiner)

Rev. Cindy Dawson (St. Barnabas,

Rumford)

Nancy Dymond (St. John's, Bangor)

Rev. Josh Hill (St. Alban's, Cape

Elizabeth)

Rev. Misty Kiwak Jacobs (Grace

Church, Bath)

Rev. Tom Mousin (St. Peter's,

Portland)

Rev. Aaron Perkins (St. George's, York Harbor: Archdeacon of the

Diocese of Maine)

Rev. Suzannah Rohman (St.

Andrew's, Newcastle)

Harold VanLonkhuyzen (St. Peter's,

Rockland)

Rev. Mary Lee Wile (Retired Deacon)

## **Activities Report**

The Commission met monthly this year, including two meetings devoted to interviewing candidates for postulancy and candidacy. We currently have seven people in process, with an additional postulant application on the agenda for our next meeting.

Since our last Diocesan Convention in November 2024, three people have been ordained: one as a deacon, one as a transitional deacon, and one to the priesthood. We look forward to two more possible ordinations this year—one to the transitional diaconate and one to the priesthood.

Several congregations have discernment committees either completing their work or just beginning the process. This is an exciting time in the life of the Diocese.